
La Crosse USD 395 
Regular Board Meeting  

Monday, November 9, 2020 
6 PM, La Crosse MS/HS Cafeteria 

 
 

 The board of education held the regular monthly meeting on Monday, November 9, 2020,  
 6 :00 PM.at the MS/HS cafeteria. Members present: Glenn Herrman, Bruce Kershner, Aaron McGaughey, Sandy 
Showalter.  Harland Werth and John Irvin.  Also Superintendent Keeley, Deputy Clerk Renfrow, Principal Webster, Kim 
Peach and Melissa Romme were present. 
 

President Irvin opened the meeting at 6:00 PM.  Aaron McGaughey moved, seconded by Sandy Showalter to 
approve the printed agenda, with no changes or additions. Motion carried unanimously. 6-0 
 
Glen Herrman moved, seconded by Bruce Kershner to approve by consent items in the agenda listed as A & B.  
Motion carried unanimously. 6-0 
 

Peach  Kim Peach requested the use of the MS/HS kitchen to cook and distribute the Community Christmas Dinner on 
December 24th and 25th.    

 
Audit Melissa Romme, representing the audit firm Adams Brown presented the 2019-20 Financial Audit.  No 

violations were found.   The board will approve the audit at the next monthly meeting. 
 
Holopirek Rob Holopirek requested use of  USD 395 facilities for 4th and 6th grade boys basketball practice.  Harland 

Werth moved, seconded by Sandy Showalter to allow the 4th & 6th grade boys along with their coaches to 
use the facilities as long as all parties follow the current building and COVID cleaning procedures.  ‘Hold 
Harmless’ agreements must be signed.  Motion carried 6-0.  

  
 Athletic Director, Rob Holopirek presented information concerning basketball game attendance sizes 

during COVID. 
 Glenn Herrman moved, seconded by Aaron McGaughey to allow administration to work on the maximum 

seating capacity during COVID.  Motiton carried unanimously.  6-0. 
 
MS Girls BB 
Uniforms Discussion was held concerning Girls MS basketball uniforms.   
 
Peach Glenn Herrman moved, seconded by Sandy Showalter to approve Kim Peach the use of the school kitchen 

for cooking and distributing (carry out) Christmas dinner.  COVID restrictions concerning # of people and 
sanitizing after use shall be followed.   Motion carried unanimously.  6-0  

 
DO Wall Discussion was held concerning best procedure to repair leaks in the district office.   
 
HS BB  
Coach John Irvin moved, seconded by Harland Werth to approve Rick Keltner as the Assistant Boys High School 

basketball coach.  Meeting carried unanimously.  6-0 
 
Lg Boiler Glenn Herrman moved the board approve the bills to American Boiler Inc. for the repair of the large boiler 

at the MS/HS.  Motion carried unanimously.  6-0 
 *BK left meeting. 
 
SQE Sandy Showalter moved, seconded by Aaron McGaughey to approve the 2020-21 Schools for Quality 

Education membership.  Motion carried unanimously.  5-0 
 *BK returned to meeting. 
 
Cheering Aaron McGaughey moved, seconded by Sandy Showalter to allow the cheerleaders to remove masks when 

performing routines.  Motion carried unanimously.   6-0  
 
REPORTS  Building reports were presented by Superintendent Keeley and Principal Webster, along with handouts 

updating KESA (Kansas Education Systems Accreditation).   
 
  
Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m. 



 
 
 
              
 BOARD PRESIDENT      BOARD CLERK 


